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ACQUISITION ALERT 13-01 

 

Implementation of Mandatory NOAA Chief Information Officer (CIO) Approval for all 

Information Technology (IT) Products and Services. 

This Acquisition Alert is being transmitted to all NOAA Heads of Contracting Offices (HCO) for 

dissemination within their respective Acquisition Divisions. 

 

1. Purpose:  This Acquisition Alert is to implement the policy and procedures for purchase 

of IT products and services as set forth in the attached Department of Commerce (DOC) 

Information Technology (IT) Portfolio Management Policy dated June 21, 2012. 

2. Background:  On June 21, 2012, DOC issued the IT Portfolio Management Policy.  This 

policy directed the CIO to establish IT investment and/or acquisition approval thresholds based 

on criteria that may include initial cost, annual cost, and total lifecycle costs.  The policy also 

established goals for improving the efficiency and effectiveness of agency operations for 

delivery of services to the public through the effective use of IT.   

3. Applicability:  In accordance with the memorandum from the CIO and Director for High 

Performance Computing and Communications entitled “Mandatory NOAA CIO Approval for 

All Information Technology Products and Services” dated August 29, 2012, all procurement 

actions containing a preponderance (50% or more) of IT, shall be approved by the NOAA CIO. 

This applies to both mission and infrastructure IT.  IT as defined by Clinger-Cohen Act is “any 

equipment or interconnected system or subsystem of equipment that is used in the automatic 

acquisition, storage, manipulation, management, movement, control, display, switching, 

interchange, transmission, or reception of data or information by the executive agency.”    

4. Guidance:  Effective immediately NOAA HCOs shall ensure compliance with the 

following approval procedures: 

 All NOAA requisitions for procurement actions containing a preponderance of IT 

for either mission or infrastructure, above the micro-purchase threshold of $3,000, 

shall be accompanied by a completed NOAALink Worksheet (see attached) 

routed via C-Suite to the NOAALink Program Office (NPO) for CIO approval.  

To complete a worksheet go to: http://www.nlkreqs.com/WorksheetParams.aspx. 

 

 Requisitions for IT related procurement actions that are not accompanied by an 

approved NOAALink Worksheet will be returned to the requisitioner. 

http://www.nlkreqs.com/WorksheetParams.aspx
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5. Point of Contact:  Questions concerning this Acquisition Alert should be directed to 

Dale Henderson, Acquisition and Grants Office (AGO), Policy and Oversight Division (POD) at 

dale.henderson@noaa.gov, or by telephone at (816) 823-3836. 

 

Attachments:  

1)  Mandatory NOAA CIO Approval for All Information Technology Products                    

and Services dated August 29, 2012 

2)  Department IT Portfolio Management Strategy dated June 21, 2012 

3)  NOAALink Worksheet 
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